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This is a RadioLabour Special Report recorded on May 25, 2017. I'm Marc Belanger.
The international labour movement is fighting attempts by huge multinationals and their supportive politicians to break unions in ports around the world and introduce perilous, non-unionized work. About 90 per cent of world trade is based on maritime transport which is dependent on ports and the workers who unload the ships. The latest struggle is in Spain where the European Commission and the Spanish government have ordered an end to the use of unionized pools of stevedores from which the workers who unload the ships are chosen. The pools of stevadores are crucial because they guarantee that qualified, trained workers are hired for the available jobs – jobs are highly dangerous. In response to the Spanish government’s plan to use private hiring firms the country’s 6,000 unionized workers have declared rotating strikes. Leading the fight to maintain the unionized pools of workers are the International Transport Workers Federation – the ITF - and the European Transport Workers Federation – the ETF.  The ITF represents more than 4.5 million workers in 700 unions operating in 150 countries. Leaders of the ITF and ETF held a media conference in Barcelona to address Spain’s privatization of stevedore hiring. Paddy Crumlin is the President of the ITF and the National Secretary of the Maritime Union of Australia.
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And that’s it. International labour news you can use. RadioLabour’s newscasts are available on its website, iTunes, mobile phones, union websites and community radio stations. Follow us on Twitter @radiolabour. I’m Marc Belanger. Thank you for listening. And remember: it’s all about global solidarity.

